FINAL
SPECIAL MEMBER MEETING
December 7, 2024
Tyler Nature Center (TNC)

Call to Order
President Wanda Rauscher called the meeting to order at 11:16am.	
President Update Wanda Rauscher
Wanda stated that she will continue as president for 2025.
Wanda reminded us that most chapter meetings were held at TNC but 2 were held in Mineola and 2 were Zoom meetings. She stated that she expects to continue this meeting schedule in 2025.
Wanda noted that the video produced for the state meeting about the Wild Bunch improvements to the TNC won second place and we received $500! The award sign will be posted in the Wildscape Garden.  
Wanda stated that the 2025 Training Class will be held from late January until mid-April. Spring training will give trainees a longer time to complete initial training. She stated that the application will be placed on the website.
New Business
Wanda Rauscher, President, stated that the Board had consensus that dues should remain the same as last year: $20/individual and $35/family. She asked for a motion to accept the board’s proposal. Lindsey Smith moved that the proposal be accepted; Karen Rueb-Hall second the motion. The members present voted in favor of the motion.
Wanda Rauscher, President, stated that Rodney Schroeder has accepted the nomination for the position of chapter vice-president and Ann Reynolds has accepted the nomination for the position of chapter secretary. Wanda asked for nominations from the floor; none were presented. Lindsey Smith moved that the nominees be accepted to their position by acclamation. There were no objections; Rodney was elected chapter vice-president and Ann was chapter secretary by acclamation.
Wanda stated she wants to have the annual board/directors retreat on either January 11th or January 18th. She asked board/directors sign their preferred date on the form provided.
Wanda stated that Karen Bartell will be the newsletter director for 2025. She stated that the newsletter can be found on the website if you do not receive it by email.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Wanda stated that Bob Lumpkins, Treasurer, is here, accepting dues for 2025.
Wanda adjourned the meeting at 11:30am

Respectfully submitted,
Carol Lanthrum
Secretary
